NEW YORK ZOOLOGICAL SOCIETY

ZOOLOGICAL PARK • THE AQUARIUM

185th Street and Southern Boulevard • New York 60, N. Y. • Telephone: WEllington 3-1500 • Cable: ZOOPARK NEW YORK

February 23, 1960

SFC Marvin L. Jones Hq. and Hq. Co., 2nd BG 12th Cav., 1st Cav. Div. APO 24 San Francisco, California

Dear Marvin:

Glad to have your letter of the 16th. I have sent the enclosure to George Merck, who is Secretary of the Society and of the Foundation. Whether or not he can help, I don't know, but you will hear from him.

The International Council for Bird Preservation will be holding its annual convention in Tokyo in May -- be nice if you could arrange to attend. The meetings will be held in the Assembly Hall, The International House of Japan, 2, Torii-zaka, Azabu, Minato-ku, Tokyo, May 24-29.

Bill Conway has just returned from Chile with the first living specimens of James's Flamingos that have ever been collected. A fine success for him -- and a very rough job at elevations of 14,800 feet!

Yes, I knew about Washington's Maned Wolf -- they have also received a young male Pygmy Hippo from Liberia, which they badly need; but I hadn't heard about the Paris Okapi -- too bad.

I had supposed there was a Zoo of sorts in Seoul -- no doubt you will find something sooner or later.

Best regards, as ever,

Sincerely yours,

Lee S. Crandall

General Curator Emeritus